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Each month a dedicated group of individuals travels throughout the 
neighborhood with trash bags in tow. Several even do it weekly for 
the good of the cause! If you would be interested in helping out, 
please contact Trish for more information at 
trish@litchfieldpoa.com or call (215)514-9477 

Keeping Our Neighborhood Clean

MISSION STATEMENT: “It is the Mission of the Litchfield Country 
Club Property Owners Association to enhance the quality of life for 
all property owners within the Litchfield Country Club community by 
protecting property values, encouraging compliance with the 
covenants and restrictions of the subdivision, disseminating timely 
and useful information, promoting social interaction, supporting 
security watches and to remain guided by the belief that we should 
all look out for one another.” 

The Community That Cares

mailto:tmblu1025@gmail.com
mailto:tmblu1025@gmail.com


It’s Annual Renewal Time again, or as Medicare terms it, “Annual ReEnrollment”. Join more than 
400 LCC residents who save hundreds of dollars every year. Renew your annual LCCPOA 
Membership and sign up to participate in the POA bulk discount programs for Spectrum Cable TV 
and High Speed Internet, BFS Trash Collection and BFS Recycling Service.   
  
Forms for 2024 Renewal were mailed to all LCC residents about 3 weeks ago. If you need a copy 
of the form, just click on http://litchfieldpoa.com then click on the “Click Here" button. A printable 
copy of the form should immediately display.  
  
If you need more detailed information about all the bulk discount programs, just click on   
https://litchfieldpoa.com/     

Deadline for returning the 2024  form is November 25, 2023.  
   

As always, THANK YOU for your support of your LCCPOA. We send our Best Wishes and hope 
everyone has a Joyful Holiday Season.  

Stay Well! Be Safe! 

Your LCC POA Board of Directors 

Jerry Oakley                         President                          843-237-8944                  jerry@litchfieldpoa.com 
Bill Ringer                             Vice President                 704-458-6729                     bill@litchfieldpoa.com  
Grant Anglemyer                 Secretary                          843-314-9171                 grant@litchfieldpoa.com 
Trish Mulligan                      Treasurer                          215-514-9477                  trish@litchfieldpoa.com 
Ken Fetzner                          Board Member                843-235-3396                    ken@litchfieldpoa.com 
Margaret Lamb                    Board Member                843-957-3113          margaret@litchfieldpoa.com 
Robin Agnew                        Board Member               843-222-1731                  robin@litchfiledpoa.com

LCCPOA Board Members

What’s Happening…..Or Not

Memo From Your LCCPOA Officers/Directors 2

Jerry Oakley - President 
Bill Ringer -  Vice President 
Grant Anglemyer - Secretary 
Trish Mulligan - Treasurer 

Ken Fetzner - Neighborhood Safety-Security Coordinator 
Margaret Lamb - Special Events Coordinator 
Robin Agnew - Special Projects

http://litchfieldpoa.com
http://litchfieldpoa.com


3 Wonders of Nature/ Miss Latte

Litchfield Country Club is a such a wonderful cathartic environment for me and my family. Natural 
habitats and sharing of landscapes, shrubs and most importantly our clean air with local deer, 

rabbits, fox, squirrels, dogs, cats, birds of all species and, yes 
even golfers make me smile.  

My favorite visitor is the tiny hummingbird who possess 
remarkable powers and capacity.  

Our “hummers” drop by our backyard, some stay a while, some 
mosey on down to the next habitat, all with great finesse, tenacity 
and agility…amazing animals…with a commanding presence.  

As a recent retiree, I am experiencing just how amazing our 

community is and all the tranquility it has to offer. I feel like a 

“thief” taking it all in, guessing that others feel the same as I do.  

The Wonders of Nature                                                                           By: Robin Agnew 

Miss Latte has very graciously donated numerous ACE Hardware 
gift cards to be handed out for special events and in recognition of 
neighbors who have done an outstanding job in transforming their 
yards. She so enjoys seeing the beautiful gardens on her daily 
walks and wants to encourage others to continue their hard work in 
keeping Litchfield Country Club a neighborhood to be proud of!   
(See this Edition’s selections that follow…) 

“Thank you” Miss Latte for your continued support of LCC!!! 

A special note of continued appreciation to Miss Latte 



Don’t you love acronyms? These two have been in the 
news, lately, but perhaps not many have noticed them, 
or dug into the details. Essentially, LOST and CPST are 
potentially two new sales taxes. Both require approval 
by voters. County council has recently voted to hold a 

referendum on both and they will be on the ballot in the November 6th General Election. 

Keeping It Green Forum 4

What are LOST and CPST? 

This is what is known as a penny sales tax, or an extra 1% tax on every $1.00 spent on items 
subject to sales tax. Certain items are exempt from sales taxes, like groceries, prescriptions and 
other items, and they would also be exempt from the extra penny sales tax. This tax is a way to 
reduce the property tax burden on residents, for both primary and secondary residences, as 71% 
is estimated to go directly to property tax rollbacks. The other 29% would be used for government 
operations and projects. It is estimated that LOST would generate about $10 million per year.  “It’s 
a way to just make living here more affordable and take some of the burden off of the 
homeowner,” said County Administrator Angela Christian. “It will allow visitors to share the burden 
of the cost of providing services, not to just our citizens, but with all the visitors and tourists and 
everybody else who comes to our community.” It’s estimated that as much as 40% of the 
additional taxes collected could come from non-residents visiting the area. Thirty-two of the 
state’s 46 counties already have a LOST in place. 

LOST = Local Option Sales Tax 

This is another penny sales tax, or an extra 1% tax on every $1.00 spent on items subject to sales 
tax. Again, certain items, like groceries and prescriptions, are exempt from sales taxes. These 
revenues, estimated to be $10 million per year, and lasting for eight years, would be spent on 
projects like highways and roads, new facilities, water and sewer projects, flood control projects, 
stormwater facilities, dredging, beach accesses and beach renourishment. The types of projects 
are limited by state law. These projects would be identified by a Commission, comprised of three 
representatives appointed by the County Council and one each for the municipalities of 
Georgetown, Andrews and the Town of Pawleys Island. Commission members may be appointed 
at the next County Council meeting on November 14th. The commission would first meet in 
December and identify projects to the County Council by the end of April 2024. 

CPST = Capital Projects Sales Tax 



What are LOST and CPST? (cont.)

Keeping It Green Forum (cont.) 5

Yes, both sales tax referendums would be on the November 2024 ballot, with implementation not 
starting until May 2025. With the CPST projects being identified by the commission, and voted on by 
County Council, voters would know what they are voting for come November 2024. The CPST 
proposal would be a “pay-as-you-go” system, with no project starting construction until the funds are 
collected to pay for it. 

Do We Get to Vote on LOST and CPST?  

Thank you for your continued support of Keep It Green 
and Keep it Green Advocacy.  

Please visit our website, keepitgreeninsc.com, for current information on our activities, or to make a 
donation. Also, please follow us on social media, Facebook and Instagram, at keepitgreeninsc.  

As a 501©3 non-profit organization, you can make tax-deductible donations to support 
the cause:  

www.keepitgreeninsc.org  

KeepItGreen.PI@gmail.com 

http://www.keepitgreeninsc.org
mailto:KeepItGreen.PI@gmail.com
http://www.keepitgreeninsc.org
mailto:KeepItGreen.PI@gmail.com


We welcome authors, artists, household tips, 
recipes, gardening ideas… 

Have a great story to share?  Have a favorite 
Pet or hobby you want to tell us about? Not 
good at composing?  We will send one of our 
talented writers to hear your story and write it 
for you! 

We would love to have neighbors add to our 
newsletter for all to enjoy! 

Send your pictures and articles to Trish at 
trish@litchfieldpoa.com 

Send In An Article

Just like almost everyone and every 
organization in the world, the Litchfield 
Country Club POA maintains a Facebook 
Page and it is open to everyone.  Find 
information on current and planned future 
events, articles and write-ups about your 
neighbors, and access to important 
documents such as the LCC covenants and 
restrictions, guidelines regarding those 
restrictions, a remodel of your current home, 
or changes to your yard and landscaping 
such as pool addition or a new/ replacement 
fence.  

“Litchfield Country Club POA” 
Facebook Page

Community Committee Opportunities

The LCCPOA supports several different committees that serve our neighborhood. If you would like 
to work with one of these committees, please contact the current committee chair or one your 
board members for more information on the committee. 

Decorations  -  Sandra Adkins (Chair) 

                       Anne Rexroat                 (843) 235-9189            annerexroat@gmail.com 

                       Ann Corbett                    (843) 237-9602            anncorbett60@yahoo.com 

Welcome -    Kaye Quillian                  (919) 451-4580            kmq230@gmail.com 

Activities -  Margaret Lamb               (843) 957-3119             margaret@litchfieldpoa.com 

Clean Up -   Trish Mulligan                 (215) 514-9477            trish@litchfieldpoa.com 

Yard of Mo. - Kaye & Ed Quillian                                               kmg230@gmail.com  

Of Interest To The Community 6

Community Corner

You have ideas for Social Activities?     Email: litchfieldpoa@litchfieldpoa.com 

mailto:trish@litchfieldpoa.com
mailto:trish@litchfieldpoa.com
mailto:litchfieldpoa@litchfieldpoa.com
mailto:annerexroat@gmail.com
mailto:anncorbett60@yahoo.com
mailto:kmq230@gmail.com
mailto:margaret@litchfieldpoa.com
mailto:trish@litchfieldpoa.com
mailto:kmg230@gmail.com
mailto:litchfieldpoa@litchfieldpoa.com
mailto:annerexroat@gmail.com
mailto:anncorbett60@yahoo.com
mailto:kmq230@gmail.com
mailto:margaret@litchfieldpoa.com
mailto:trish@litchfieldpoa.com
mailto:kmg230@gmail.com


Of Interest To The Community (Cont.) 7

Litchfield Ladies Bunco Group is looking for Subs. If you are interested in playing or learning, 
please call me Sallie Anderson at (843) 237-9943. 

We play the first Tuesday of every month at 7:00pm at various homes. Our season runs from 
October to June. Just $5.00 to play. Join us for a fun night out with the ladies! You might win a gift 
or even money. 

If you are considering future construction 

in LCC, please let us know by contacting 

Bill Ringer at 

<litchfieldpoa@litchfieldpoa.com> to 

obtain request forms. APPLIES TO ALL LCC 

property owners per our deed covenants.  

Important Notice

The Waccamaw Recreation Center has 

many activities available, some free, and 

some with a minimum cost (Tai Chi, Pickle 

Ball, Barre Fitness, Yoga and Walking). It is 

right in our backyard, so check it out in 

person or go online to see all that they offer 

at this time of year.

Waccamaw Recreation Center

Hey Bunco Lovers!

At our Annual POA Meeting on January 7th, after hearing from Chief Brent McClellan with Midway 
Fire and Rescue several individuals were interested in pursuing a class to be held specifically for the 
Litchfield POA Members. If you are interested in taking a CPR class through Midway please contact 
Trish Mulligan at (215) 514-9477 so that we can determine the level of interest in our 

neighborhood.        

CPR Class

mailto:litchfieldPOA@litchfieldpoa.com
mailto:litchfieldPOA@litchfieldpoa.com


Block Captain Info 8

Sallie Anderson                         843-237-9943                     West Hawthorn (Crooked Oak to Kings River)  
Paula Burgin                              843-979-5500                           West Crooked Oak (Hawthorne to Ingram)  
Open-Volunteer Needed                                                   Parkview, Oleander, Bradford, Snowbell, Pampas  
Anne Hammond                        843-237-1254                               Country Club, Sparkleberry, Crosswinds  
Jean Monk                                 843-314-3183                         Crooked Oak (Ingram to 641 Crooked Oak)  
Mary Ann Matthews                 330-931-1073                  Blackgum to Sweetgum, Sweetgum to Melrose 
Kathy Morris                              973-229-3452                                                                                Forest Loop  
Trish Mulligan                            215-514-9477                          Hawthorne (Country Club to Crooked Oak)  
Marilyn Oberembt                     843-237-9194                                                                                Aspen Loop 
 Ed Quillian                                 727-543-0331                                                                          Old Cedar Loop  
Jim Scott                                    843-237-4923                                                Goodson Loop &Linden Circle  
Patti Sutula                                410-960-2778                                                 Melrose to East Crooked Oak

LCCPOA Block Captain Responsibilities

• Encourage all residents to join the LCC POA. 

• Advise Block Captain Coordinator when someone new (owner or renter) moves in to a house, a 

resident has had a birth in the family, has passed away or has a serious illness. The coordinator 

will then notify the proper welcome committee volunteer or board member.  

• Deliver occasional fliers and a few Newsletters to members who cannot get them via email. 

• Communicate issues to the Block Captain Coordinator who will report information to the LCC POA 

Board. 

• Encourage residents to sign up for our neighborhood watch.  

• Refer questions about Spectrum, BFS Trash Collection and our Recycling programs to our web site 

www.litchfieldpoa.com  

• Be informed about our local emergency information.  

• Official welcoming of new residents will be done by a Welcome Committee volunteer. 



St. Christopher’s Children   9

Have you heard of St. Christopher’s Children?  

Have you heard of St. Christopher’s Children?  We are a nonprofit organization established in 2007, 
providing needed clothing and critical orthodontic care for children in Georgetown County, SC, when 
no one else is there to help with these services.  Each year we help over 300 children with basic 
clothing and have a wait list for orthodontic care.  The children are the HEART of our mission.  We 
provide new clothing personally selected by one of our volunteer shoppers.  Orthodontic care is 
prioritized based on the severity of the case.  We work closely with local school nurses who see 
firsthand the needs of these children. 

Last year, St Christophers Children provided 25 children with orthodontic care, 241 children with new 
clothing, and 175 new coats were distributed.  Visit our website at www.stchristopherschildren.org to 
learn more about us or to contribute, and be sure to stop into our Resale Store at 12017 Ocean 
Highway, Pawleys Island. 

http://www.stchristopherschildren.org/
http://www.stchristopherschildren.org/


Salty Dogs Senior Animal Rescue  10



Salty Dogs Senior Animal Rescue (cont.)  11

November: National Adopt-a-Senior Pet Month

In a recent petfinder.com survey, shelter and rescue group members reported 
that older pets have the hardest time finding homes.  It’s a sad reality that 

these great animals are often the last to be adopted from shelters.  However, 
November is Adopt-a-Senior-Pet Month, and with Salty Dogs specializing in 
rescuing senior dogs and finding them loving homes, we hope, with your 

help, to improve the adoption rate for older pets by spreading awareness 
about how great senior pets can be.  

There are numerous reasons that make older pets a great option for families looking to adopt a 
pet.… 

CALM, COOL, AND COLLECTED 
Older pets are typically calmer than puppies and kittens, often content with a more relaxing day-to 
to-day routine.  As we all know, puppies and kittens, though very fun, are often more rambunctious 
and may find themselves getting into mischief when they get bored. 

FAMILY FRIENDLY 
The low-key, mellow nature of older pets makes them a great fit for households with children. 
 Before ending up in shelters, senior pets often come from some sort of family life which makes 
adjusting to a new home environment much easier than it could be for puppies or kittens. We do 
realize that some seniors can be set in their way and not adequate for small children, but that is 
typically known at time they are made available for adoption.  

YOU CAN TEACH AN OLD DOG NEW TRICKS 
Senior pets are often already trained and may even be pros at performing basic commands.  The 
great news is that even if they’re not, they are much easier to train than younger animals. Their 
experience around humans, along with more established physical and mental abilities, allow them 
to better understand the requested commands and pick up new tasks much faster than puppies or 
kittens. 

COMMITMENT ISSUES 
Unlike young pets, senior pets are not a 24-7 commitment.  Many new pet owners underestimate 
the time and commitment it takes to properly train a new puppy. Because of their relaxing lifestyle, 
senior dogs may not require the constant attention and exercise that comes with young pets. Of 
course, they still love to play with the family, get belly rubs and go for walks, but oftentimes they 
may not put as much of a demand on your focus and energy.  



Salty Dogs Senior Animal Rescue (cont.) 12

WHAT YOU SEE IS WHAT YOU GET 
With senior pets, you have a better idea of what you’re getting. Senior pets’ personalities are 
already developed so it’s easier to tell if they will be a good fit for your family.  Things like their 
size, energy level, and health status are typically established so you have an idea what to expect 
with your new pet. 
  
LOVE 
Story after story suggests that senior pets are especially grateful for their new home.  They seem 
to know they’ve been rescued and owners often notice an extra special sense of  love  and 
appreciation from their senior pet. 
The list can go on and on, but most importantly, when you adopt a senior pet, or even share 
knowledge about the need for senior pet adoptions, you are truly saving a life. We, on behalf of all 
the shelters and senior pets out there, thank you for that. 

Want to help? Here are some things you can do: 
• E-mail this information to a friend who wants a new pet 
• Promote one senior pet on Facebook or Twitter every day this month. (On Twitter, add the 

hashtag #PFseniorpets.) 
• Adopt a senior pet for Adopt-A-Senior-Pet Month 

November: National Adopt-a-Senior Pet Month (cont.)

Salty Dogs in your Neighborhood

If you want to meet Salty Dogs in the community, here is a list of our upcoming events: 

• Wine sales as depicted below 
• 20 Jan, 10 a.m. – 2 p.m. Smoothie King, Pawleys Island 
• 10 February, 1230 – 4 p.m., 2nd Annual Mardi Growl, East Bay Park, Georgetown, SC



Salty Dogs Senior Animal Rescue (cont.) 13



Helping Hands 14

We are always 
grateful for the 
following items:

• Pie Crust/ Fruit Filling
• Cake Mix/ Frosting
• Canned Fruit
• Cornbread/ Biscuit Mix
• Rice & Boxed Potatoes
• Soup

• Macaroni and Cheese
• Canned Peas, Carrots & Corn
• Cereals
• Snack Packs
• Peanut Butter
• Tuna Fish

Thank You For Being A Part Of  
Our Caring Community!

1813 Highmarket Street, Georgetown SC 29440 

(843) 527-3424 

Open: Monday-Thursday 9am-12pm  



Do you think it’s important that as residents of Litchfield Country Club we have: 

·      Street lights? 
·      A security patrol? 
·      Deeply discounted bulk rate Spectrum Cable TV and High Speed Internet? 
·      Deeply discounted bulk rate trash collection service? 
·      A lost & found alert network for resident’s pets? 
·      A Block Captain Network and Welcome Committee? 
·      Community activities? 
·      A neighborhood newsletter? 
·      A voice in the Waccamaw Neck POA, Litchfield Corridor Beautification, and local 

government? 

None of these would happen without our Property Owners’ Association, which depends on your 
participation and membership! 

The Board are LCC volunteers. They put in many hours to run the POA and all its activities because they 
care about our neighborhood. 

Joining the POA is not only a great way to meet fellow residents, but also the best way to have a voice in 
how the LCC neighborhood is maintained. 

Please join us, come meet your neighbors, and consider volunteering your time and talents in helping us 
maintain this beautiful neighborhood! 

2024 Annual Dues 
$65: Basic Membership 

$100+:  Honors Membership 
Honors members will be recognized in the newsletter 

Reasons to be a Member of the Litchfield Country Club POA 15



Litchfield Country Club Ladies Luncheon 16

Luncheon Club co-founder Sallie Anderson is a familiar face around LCC. After camping nearby 
every year when their children were younger, she and 
husband Doug were impressed with the quiet beauty of our 
community. More than twenty years ago, they chose this for 
their forever home. With their daughter now in Charlotte and 
their son in Atlanta, Sallie and Doug have six grandchildren to 
keep them busy! 

Sallie is an avid cook and a prolific cross-stitch enthusiast, 
but took the time in 2014 to help Mary Eaton establish a 
monthly luncheon for the women of Litchfield Country Club. 
The group meets at noon on the second Monday of the 
month at varying local venues, and membership is open to all 
LCC residents. 

Our next luncheon is Monday, Nov 13, at the Tuscany Bistro at 
10744 Hwy 17 in Pawleys Island. 

 We hope you will come--- and invite a Litchfield neighbor!  

Call Sallie at 843.237.9943 to reserve your spot.  

Membership is free, and the friendships are forever! 

Spotlight on Sallie Anderson



Litchfield Beautification Foundation 17

Iƚ Ɛ͛ imƉoƐƐible ƚo dƌiǀe HighǁaǇ ϭϳ ƚhƌoƵgh ƚhe Liƚchfield aƌea ǁiƚhoƵƚ 
noticing the beautifully landscaped medians.  The residents, businesses 
and homeowners associations of the Litchfield areas have contributed to 
the Litchfield Beautification Foundation (LBF) going on 16 years, resulting 
in the success you see today.   While suffering damage from a variety of 
vehicle accidents, highway maintenance actions, and weather - LBF has 
continuously worked to refresh, upgrade, and maintain our beautiful 
median.

dRA^H PICKhP DAILz͙͙͙͙͙DONE
MOtING tEEKLz͙͙͙͙͙͙͙͙͙DONE

PRhNING Θ GROhNDCOsER͙͙͙͙DONE
FLAG DI^PLAz^ ON dHE MEDIAN^ ͙͙͙͘DONE

PRIDE IN zOhR COMMhNIdz͙͙͙͙͙͙͙͘͘PRICELE^^͊
                 
 The S.C. DOT plan would be mowing and grinding up trash ONLY 3 TIMES PER Year!

LITCHFIELD BEAUTIFICATION 
FOUNDATION

Your Gifts at Work!

Please join your neighbors in funding the work to maintain the 
medians and fly the flags!

Donations can be made at our web site LBF29585.com  or mailed to LBF, 
41 Maintenance Rd, Pawleys Island, S.C. 29585

  or contact Board member Debbie Moeller, 843-808-8181.
LBF is a non-profit 501(c)(3) organization.



Yard of the Month  18

Yard Of The Month For September, October, November 

Dear LCC Neighbors, 

The Christmas season will be upon us very soon. I hope you have a chance to hit the sales in 
November  in preparation for presents for our friends and families. But,   let’s not forget what 
Christmas holiday is all about.   Sometimes in the rush of things this time of year, it is easy to forget 
that this is a Holy Holiday ,above all. I hope you are all blessed with love and compassion throughout 
the Christmas Season. 

Our grass is going dormant. Our bushes have quit sprouting new green. The winter gardens may be 

planted. But, doggone it, the weeds are still there !  I just cannot keep up with them! 

I have entered three yards for this quarter of the year. I hope you enjoy looking at them as much I 

enjoy looking around our community at pretty yards. Remember, I look for yards that show someone 

loves their yard and keeps it clean, groomed and interesting to look at. I hope you can see these 

traits in the pictures I submit. If you cannot tell by the pictures, ride by the houses and look how 

pretty the yards appear from the road. It may even give you some ideas about things YOU can do to 

your yard! 

Goodbye until Spring 

Kaye Quillian 

Chairman of Yard of the Month            



Yard of the Month (cont.)  19

September 

Yard of the Month 

184 Aspen Loop 

Martin and Carole 

Farrell    

October 

Yard of the Month 

119 Goodson Loop   

 Frances Wellman     



Yard of the Month (cont.) 20

November 

Yard of the Month 

817 Aspen Loop   

 Todd and Connie Fuska      

Miss Latte would like to 
commend Bud Fulghum 

on the work he completed 
on his  yard and home at 
534 Country Club Drive!

 It’s looking AMAZING!!!

“Special Mention” for an awesome transformation on Country Club Drive 



Birdseed/Speeding in LCC 21

What Can We Do About Speeding in LCC? 

Speeding remains the number one concern expressed by LCC POA members.  At our recent POA 
annual meeting, a lieutenant from the Georgetown County Sheriff's Office (GCSO), indicated that if 
members observe excessive speeding, they can report the license number of the offending vehicle 
better yet, they can send a photo of the license plate to GCSO and an officer will contact the owner 
of that vehicle warning them about spending in Litchfield Country Club. For commercial vehicles 
the same applies or we can report the company name and the time of the infraction.   
  
Common sense should be applied so that the GGSO is not overburdened by following up on 
reported speeding that is estimated to be less than, say 35 mph.  Please use your best judgment.  
The higher speed drivers pose the most danger to walkers, children and pets. 
  
To report an excessive speeding incident contact POA Safety Director, Ken Fetzner, 
(ken@litchfieldpoa.com). GCSO would prefer that these notifications come from a single source.  
To ensure reporting accuracy, it would be better to email Ken rather than calling him." 
  
Your POA will continue to hire off-duty GCSO deputies to patrol our streets and a special committee 
has been set up to determine additional efforts to control speeding in LCC.  If you have 
recommendations for this committee, please contact Director Julie Noie (julie@litchfieldpoa.com). 
  
Thanks for your efforts to make LCC a safer neighborhood. 

Do You Miss “Scarlett”  Birdseed from Pet Galley?  

If you are looking for a birdseed connection for the good stuff, we have one for you! Ever since Pet 

Galley closed their doors last year, many folks have been searching for the Scarlett birdseed. 

Unfortunately,   there are no retail stores in South Carolina that carry it. However, Peg Gerland has 

been able to get a pallet of several types of seed (Backyard Best, Deck & Patio, Safflower, 

Ultimate...) delivered to her door. If you are interested in getting the Scarlett seed as well, please 

reach out to Peg for information at either: (215)908-0845 or pgerland3@gmail.com  She is looking 

to put another order in by February 15th ! 

mailto:ken@litchfieldpoa.com
mailto:julie@litchfieldpoa.com
mailto:pgerland3@gmail.com
mailto:pgerland3@gmail.com
mailto:ken@litchfieldpoa.com
mailto:julie@litchfieldpoa.com


Support All4Paws 22

YRXU e[SeUieQced gROf baOOV, gROf cOXbV, bagV, aQd
acceVVRUieV heOS RXU aQiPaOV eaW SOa\ aQd fiQd

fRUeYeU hRPeV!
-AcceSWiQg IWePV aOO \eaU ORQg

DURS WheP Rff :
708 PeWigUX DUiYe, PaZOe\V IVOaQd, SC 29585 

FRU Pick US caOO:
843-237-7104

 DONATE! 
< O U R  U S E D  G O L F  B A L L S  C A N

S A 9 E  L I 9 E S !  

P/tter

YRXU gROf baOO dRQaWiRQV becRPe caVh
dRQaWiRQV fRU AOO4PaZV

check us out atĪ  wwwıall4pawsscıorg



Support All4Paws (cont.)                                23



24Halloween Tribute

Halloween is such a 

beautiful and festive time 

of year for the young  and 

old at heart! Here are a 

few of the editor’s Pics 

and her sidekicks picks.  

Special Mention and the Halloween 
award for bringing  the most smiles for 

several weeks goes to 

the Behney Family  
at 430 Hawthorn Drive! 



25Pet’s Corner

Don’t be shy! Have you taken any interesting PICs lately? Please share 
your stories and pictures.  

(All critters are welcome tame & wild) 

Send in articles and pictures to Trish Mulligan at tmblu1025@gmail.com 

Georgetown County  Sheriff’s Office

Animal Control and Enforcement Unit: 

WILDLIFE 
Certain wildlife can become problems. Here are a few tips that may minimize visits from 

unwelcome animals. ! ! " # $  

- Remove any pet food from outside your house after the pet has been fed.  

- Secure garbage containers and eliminate garbage odors.  

- Clean up birdseed scattered on the ground beneath feeders.  

- Securely close all entryways to access beneath trailers or houses (including garage doors).  

- Do not approach or handle wildlife that appears friendly.  

- Don't leave small children outside unattended.  

- Don't allow pets to run free.% & '  

For Further information regarding wildlife please contact the South Carolina 
Department of Natural Resources at 843-546-8523. 

Website:  http://www.gcsheriff.org/animalcontrol.html   

Please be mindful when you are out strolling 
near a pond that our gators are out of 
hibernation. They are quite active this time of 
year looking for a mate and for their next tasty 
meal. So please stay clear! They can move 
very quickly and “Never Ever” come between 
them and their safe spot, the water. And, a 
heads up that they really can climb fences!!!

Gators are out and about! 

mailto:tmblu1025@gmail.com
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http://www.gcsheriff.org/animalcontrol.html&c=E,1,hfWNaHKKmckInhVb5hQzlHeJj15nu_QBRv9O8qD1shHJoxYcCiLYmj92mEbpTTlxF_tEdL9jlA-Pk1sToOKxnh-SgNnklHVLh31rbs7ATe4EKmmzLRPw&typo=1
mailto:tmblu1025@gmail.com
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http://www.gcsheriff.org/animalcontrol.html&c=E,1,hfWNaHKKmckInhVb5hQzlHeJj15nu_QBRv9O8qD1shHJoxYcCiLYmj92mEbpTTlxF_tEdL9jlA-Pk1sToOKxnh-SgNnklHVLh31rbs7ATe4EKmmzLRPw&typo=1
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Penalties for golf cart violations in Georgetown Cty: 

Penalties for violation of state laws governing the operation of low speed vehicles – including golf 
carts – on roadways have recently changed! Such violations are considered a misdemeanor under 
state law, and conviction is punishable by a fine of up to $100 or imprisonment for up to 30 days. 

The following requirements are included in the laws for operation of 
golf carts in the state and in Georgetown County. 

• A person operating a permitted golf cart must be at least 16 years of age and hold a valid 
driver’s license. 

• A golf cart operating on roadways must have liability insurance. 

• A golf cart has to be permitted by the State of South Carolina. An individual or business owner 
of a vehicle commonly known as a golf cart may obtain a permit decal and registration from 
the Dept. of Motor Vehicles upon presenting proof of ownership and liability insurance for 
the golf cart and upon payment of a $5 fee. 

• A golf cart can only be operated during day light hours, including carts with headlights and turn 
signals. 

• The operator of a permitted golf cart being operated on a highway or street must have in their 
possession: 1) the registration certificate; 2) proof of liability insurance for the golf cart, and 
3) their valid driver’s license. 

• A permitted golf cart may be operated within four miles of the address on the registration 
certificate and only on a secondary highway or street for which the posted speed limit is 35 
miles an hour or less. Highway 17 Business in Murrells Inlet is not considered a secondary 
highway. 

•  A golf cart cannot be operated on a public bike path or public beaches in Georgetown County. 



In 2016, the Litchfield CC POA had started a new program.  Anyone willing to donate above the 
basic membership fee of $65, can do so anytime of the year.  The Honors Members donate $100+ . 
The donated extra money is used to help defray the increasing costs that the POA faces.  

If you have already signed up for the basic membership and you want to be part of the voluntary 
donation program, just send in a check for the extra amount to Litchfield CC POA, PO Box 482, 
Pawleys Island. 

Here is the list of Honors Members so far for 2023. 

Voluntary Donations for the Litchfield CC POA  

Honors Members

• Adkins, Roger & Sandra 
• Agnew, Carroll & Robin 
• Aichner, Woody & Esther 
• Aley, Bill & Cheryl 
• Anderson, Doug &  Sallie 
• Anglemyer, Grant & Janice 
• Behney, Kevin & Ashley 
• Berkeley,  Andrea 
• Brabham, Lamar & 

Elizabeth 
• Brennan, Robert & 

Madonna 
• Burdo, Hal & Tracey 
• Cain, Harold & Catherine 
• Chandler, Angela 
• Clark, Donna 
• Cooper, Brooke 
• Cucolo, James 
• Cusick, Phillip & Peggy 
• Dadosky, Steve 
• Dauzuk, Dennis & Darlene 
• Davis, Virginia 

• Dueger, Russell & Sherry 
• Eanes, Mitchell S. 
• Fardelmann, Mark & Gail 
• Farrell, Martin & Carole 
• Farrell, Michael and Debra 
• Farris, Mary Beth 
• Fitzgerald, Elizabeth 
• Gardner, Mel & Pamela 
• Garrett, Arthur & Casimira 
• Gasque, Mark & Susan 
• Gerland, Peggy 
• Gill, Jeffrey & Carol 
• Gochinski, Timothy & 

Joann 
• Goransson, Kurt & Irene 
• Graubard, Steven & Karin 
• Hall, Charles 
• Harrington, Dan & Elinor 
• Hays, David & Robin 
• Heinz, Daniel & Linda 
• Hooks, Dorian & Greggory 
• Huss, Joe & Mikki 

• Ijem, John 
• Johnston, William & Christine 
• Kalette, Mike & Regina 
• King, John & Lynn 
• Koeller, Arthur & Wilma 
• Lander, Scott & Laura 
• Lord, David & Patricia 
• MacWilliams, Katie 
• Maro, Carlo & Tammy 
• McKeon, Kevin 
• McNamara, Teresa 
• Miga, Stephen 
• Milne, Robert & Elizabeth 
• Montella, Leonora 
• Mulcaha, Bill 
• Mulligan, Edward & Patricia 
• Murphy, Gerard & Georgia 
• Murray, Pierre 
• Noie, Julie 
• Oakley, Jerry & Kim 
• Oberembt, Marilyn 
• Olsen, Alan & Shirley 

27Donations



P.O. Box 421270  
129 Screven Street  
Georgetown, S.C. 29440-4200  

Phone: (843) 545-3063  
Fax: (843) 545-3292

Numbers to Know (All begin with area code 843)

• Animal Control, 546-5101  

• Assessor, 545-3014  

• Auditor, 545-3021  

• Clerk of Court, 545-3004  

• County Council, 545-3058  

• Coroner, 546-3056  

• Elections, 545-3339  

• Finance, 545-3002  

• Planning and Zoning, 545-3116  

• Probate Judge, 545-3077  

• Public Works Dept, 545-3438  

• Register of Deeds, 545-3088  

• Sheriff, 546-5102  

• Storm Water Mgt, 545-3524 

• Treasurer, 545-3098 

Georgetown County, South Carolina County Government

28Donations (cont.)/Numbers To Know

Honors Members Cont.

• Parrilla, Joseph & Tatiana 
• Pastore, Daniel & Karen 
• Pinizzotto, Frank 
• Poe, Jason 
• Putman, Duane & Treva 
• Quillian, Ed & Kaye 
• Quinn, Mark & Shelley 
• Reynolds, Todd & Jody 
• Rinehart, Kyle & Bethany 
• Ringer, Bill & Lynn 
• Roberts, Gary 

• Robinson, Richard & Carolyn 
• Rusconi, Jim & Alicia 
• Scott, Jim 
• Smith, James & Sloan 
• Smith, Joel & Brenda 
• Spinella, Peter & Karen 
• Strick, Donald & Hayley 
• Taylor, Virginia H. 
• Turner, Michael W. 
• Wellman, Frances B. 
• Woodring, James 



29Neighborhood Watch/Safety Alert

Safety 
Alert

Our Litchfield Country Club POA (LCC POA) operates a neighborhood watch program staffed by 
volunteer member drivers. Watch Drivers cruise our streets daily looking for signs of trouble, illegal 
activity, speeding, improper parking, and neighbors in need of assistance. Drivers then log the 
results of their watch.  

Our drivers typically perform their one-week tours on a quarterly basis. Each tour of our Litchfield 
Country Club roads takes a little over an hour. It is easy and a good way to meet neighbors, support 
safety, and become more familiar with your neighborhood. The Georgetown County Sheriff’s 
Department has praised our neighborhood watch program as one of the best around. 

As an added incentive, new Drivers will be offered a Free 9 hole golf round at Litchfield Country 
Club! Please contact Director Ken Fetzner for more information. Ken will ‘show you the ropes’ when 
you volunteer. 

Thanks for your support of LCC! 

Ken Fetzner 
518-506-5973 
kenfetz@gmail.com  

We need volunteer Neighborhood Watch drivers:  

mailto:kenfetz@gmail.com
mailto:kenfetz@gmail.com


30Ads

Effective for the Summer of 2023

Due to rising administrative and handling costs, we are going to require going forward that 
all AD placements must be made by a current POA Member and the cost to include the Ad 
will be $25.00 per publication in the LCCPOA Newsletter. Please contact Trish Mulligan with 

your interest to pursue at tmblu1025@gmail.com.  Thank you… 


